
 

  
 
FRIDAY, APRIL 28, 2023 ~ CLUB MEETING 
  

 

PLEDGE: Nancy Redmon   |  4 -WAY PACT: Gary Anderson  |   INVOCATION: Jack Lucas  

ANNOUNCEMENTS  
1) Holly Fath thanked everyone who participated in filling the WINGS pantry. 
2) Ted Gross announced that there are two open positions for next year’s Foundation board. 
3) Tom Gosche had four tickets to The Sixties Show for Saturday, April 29 at 6:30pm. 
4) Don Minor asked Dave Ligman (District 211) for an update on the impact of the toolbox program 

and vocational scholarships. Two students thanked club members for making such a difference in 
their lives. 

5) Jim McCulla presented Kristy Ritchie with her Paul Harris +4 pin. 
6) Allen Gabe thanked his Classic committee for their dedicated service: Gayle Vandenbergh (Co-

Chair), Barry Christian, Rachel Hubsch, Wendy Paszkiewicz, George Panopoulos, Tom Gosche, 
Roger Smith, Nancy Redmon, Marie Pabst, Linda Dressler, Gene Walter, Jeff Miller, Jim 
Fabbrini, Bob Fleisher, Bill Kelley, Jean Schlinkmann, Bruce Dopke, and Pat Groenewold.  

7) Rachel Hubsch thanked Nancy Redmon, Bonnie McCulla, Gayle Vandenbergh, and Rosemary 
Justen for their nine years of service on the Fellowship committee. 

8) Pre-Cinco de Mayo event at El Mero Mero at 6PM April 28. 
9) May 13th CAC Butterfly garden cleanup. 
10) May 20th Special Saturday at the Barn. 

HAPPY DOLLARS  
Eileen Higginbotham thanked Jim Fabbrini for the beautiful flowers for family members. 
Nancy Redmon for her grandson’s successful double bypass surgery. 
Don Minor for Dave Ligman and his students attending today’s meeting. 
Holly Fath liked Allen Gabe’s apparel of a sports jacket and jeans. 
George Panopoulos for having a guest at their table. 
Holly Fath is proud to be involved with the toolbox program. 
Rosemary Justen enjoyed her time working with Nancy, Bonnie, and Gayle planning fellowship events. 
 

QUEEN OF DIAMONDS  
The wheel landed on Gene Walters’ name. Since he was not present, the lowest numbered card revealed 
the 2 of Spades. Better luck next time, Gene. 

VIDEO PRESENTATION  
Tom Gosche ran a video on the Toolbox program. 

FUN & FROLIC FINE MASTER ~ Allen Gabe  
Mike Olach was asked to make a donation to the club in light of his recent Queen of Hearts win. Mike 
had already made a donation back to the club. 
Those who watched … and those who did not watch … the NFL draft. 
Anyone not attending that evening’s Mexican fellowship event. 
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Anyone who did not donate a bottle of alcohol to the Classic. 
Anyone who did not donate a bottle of wine to the Classic. 
Anyone not wearing a sport jacket in honor of our speaker, Bonnie, McCulla. 
Tables with guests … for hogging guests. 
Vince and someone else for talking during announcements. 
Everyone at the bad boys’ table. 
Late … no pin … no badge … still wearing a red badge. 
Dave Ligman for stepping on Allen’s line. 
 

PROGRAM – Bonnie McCulla   
One of our club’s endearing members, Bonnie McCulla, entertained attendees with a lively, informative 
and humorous presentation on her life, from her early childhood, through high school, college and a 
fascinating career path, to her involvement with Rotary and our club. I’ve been a close friend of Bonnie’s 
for nearly twenty-five years, and we have shared many stories. And I was a little surprised to learn some 
new things about my friend and Jim. I highly recommend that you take the time to view Bonnie’s 
presentation…I promise, you won’t regret it! 
 
Here’s the link: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-fl8TzaT4nc&t=9s 
Advance to approximately 44 minutes on the clock. 
  
 
 

 
 
 
 


